
 

  

Welcome to 

Bancroft Congregational Church 

July 24, 2022 
 

Prelude – Sondra Franks 
 

Welcome  

Call to Worship 
 

Ancient of Days 

Days of Elijah 

Glorify Thy Name 

Prayer 
 

Ladies Chorus 

Amazing Grace 

 

Scripture & Message Prayer 

Jordan Owens ~ Matthew 5:14-16 
 

Message: 

John Stone-Forgotten Man Ministries  

 

O For a Thousand Tongues to Sing 

 

Benediction 

Postlude – Sondra Franks 

 

 

 

This Week’s Workers 
 

Greeter: Brian Reed 

Greeter: Karla Reed 

Nursery: Tracie Zander 

Nursery: Patty Hewitt 

Sound: Matt Post 

Computer: Maddie Bias 

Welcome/Call to Worship: Lee Habermehl 

Prayer Elder: Layne Valade 

Jr. Church Teacher: :Paula Wahl 

Jr Church Helper: Jenny Habermehl 

Scripture Reader & Message Prayer:  

Jordan Owens ~ Matthew 5:14-16 
Benediction: Matt Post 

Financial Team: Brian Reed 

Financial Team: Dan Bryant 

Communion (Layne Valade - August ) 

 

Next Week’s (July 31st) Workers 
 

Greeter: Walt Reed 

Greeter: Marion Reed 

Nursery: Layne Valade 

Nursery: Daphne Valade 

Sound: Isaac Zander 

Computer: Vaeh Cooke 

Welcome/Call to Worship: Matt Post 

Prayer Elder: Brian Reed 

Jr. Church Teacher: Becky Durling 

Jr Church Helper: Cathy Taber 

Scripture Reader & Message Prayer:    

Carl Cooke ~ 2 Chronicles 7:11-22                  

Benediction: Brian Reed 

Financial Team: Carl Cooke 

Financial Team: Layne Valade 

Communion (Layne Valade - August )  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

JULY Tithes & Offerings 

 

General Fund 

 Monthly Goal:  $12,462 

Received to date:  $  7,406  

 

 

YTD 

Yearly Goal              $162,000 

Year To Date Goal:         $ 127,959  

Received to date:             $  132,244 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Offering from July 17th 2022 

Benevolent $ 50 

Pantry $ 0 

C.E. Offering $0 

Youth Group $0 

Building Maintenance $ 0 

 Missions $ 100 

OCC - $ 0 

 

Total Offering $ 3,928 

 

  

 

Announcements 
➢ Today:  

o Welcome Sondra Franks -guest musician 

o Welcome John Stone – guest pastor 

 

 

General Announcements: 

➢ Printing fewer Bulletins- We are now publishing our bulletins and newsletters 

on our website, so we are now printing fewer bulletins. Don’t worry if you don’t 

have online capability we will be printing a FEW paper copies for you. 

➢ SummerPraise! 2022 - Mitchell Amphitheater for the Performing arts will host 

Christian entertainment groups every Sunday evening at 7:30 pm from July 10th – 

August 14th.  See the flyer in the overflow room for more details. The concerts are 

free and a free will offering will be taken each night. 

➢ Office – your secretary is working from home most of the time now.  If you have 

need to communicate with her for bulletin or newsletter items, please email them 

to bccsecretary1@aol.com   Thanks! 

 

 

Prayer Requests 

Shut-ins:  Dorothy Bruno, Janice Hoshal, Edna VanNewKirk; 

The sick; unsaved loved ones 

 

Missionaries and Ministries:   

Debbie Price (RBM); Kathy Coon (OMS);  

John Lowrey (Global Outreach); Kathy Curtis (Camp Barakel);  

Youth Haven Ranch; Shad and Sara Deal (Ethnos360);  

The Johnsons (ABWE); Diane Lepior (H.E.A.R.T.S. Ministries);  

Dottie Hoppe (Pan American Missions); Mary Lou Wunker (OMS) 

mailto:bccsecretary1@aol.com


Sondra Franks 

Today’s Guest Musician 

 
Musical selections: 

➢ PRELUDE---Saviour, Like A Shepherd Lead Us, by William B. Bradbury, arranged by Mark 

Hayes 

➢ POSTLUDE---Fairest Lord Jesus, the Crusaders Hymn arranged by Mark Hayes 

 
     Sondra is the sister of Wanda Evans.  We are delighted to have Sondra with us today.  She will also 

accompany the ladies chorus today. 

     Sondra has been active in music since early childhood.  She began playing for services at her home 

church in Dunkirk, IN, when she was 9 years old.  She became the organist there when she was 13 and 

continued until she graduated from High school.   

     After college she became organist at Auburn First United Methodist church and served there for 29 

years as organist, accompanist, and head of the music department. At that time, she also earned a Piano 

Performance/Accompanying degree, Magna Cum Laude from Indiana University.   

     She also performed with the Auburn Community Theater representing the U.S. in the Royal 

Exchange Amateur Theatre Festival in Manchester, England, as well as playing for the Hoosier Choral 

during six trips to countries in Europe, and 12 yeas as the accompanist for the Fort Wayne Children’s 

Choir traveling the U.S., Canada and England. 

     In 1999, Sondra and her husband, Richard moved to Tucson, AZ when she was hired as the 

organist/Chancel Choir accompanist for St. Mar United Methodist Church.  She as served there as 

director of music and is now the director of the Celebration Singers.  She has also accompanied at the 

University of Arizona and has a piano/organ/voice studio that has presented a recital every year. 

Welcome Sondra! 
 


